

Grand Knight Frank J. Hlad 440-796-4523

<u>Deputy Grand Knight</u> Thomas J. Nemeth Sr. 216-469-3169

GILMOUR COUNCIL #310 APRIL 2023 NEWSLETTER

Financial Secretary
William L. Marvaldi
216-308-0626

<u>Treasurer</u> Shaun O. White PGK 440-376-4492

Follow us at: kofc310.org

DEATH AND SICKNESS NOTICES: Notify Worthy Lecturer: SK. Thomas Todt (440) 799-0986

Happy Spring! Hope everyone had a Blessed and Happy Easter. Due to the holiday and the busy Holy Week, this newsletter is a little behind, but we have a lot of fun activities coming up, so mark your calendars.

CASH BONANZA TICKETS

This is the last month for turning in your State Charities tickets. We did make our quota for the 1st turn in, so now we want to get as many as we can before the FINAL turn in before the State convention in May. Make sure each stub has a Name & Phone number and #310 in the Council space when you turn them in with your \$5. The more we turn in, the higher our rebate from the State.

INSURNACE NIGHT

Our next meeting on April 25th, we will have our new insurance agent, Joe Bellian, giving a brief presentation regarding the Knights' Insurance program and what is available for young family members or older retired members, there is something for everyone. The meeting starts with the Rosary at 7 PM and the meeting follows at 7:30, come and get reacquainted with your brother knights and possibly win the attendance prize which will be up to \$160.

See you there!

MEASURE-UP CAMPAIGN

We will be holding our annual Measure-Up Campaign at our 3 parishes, please help out when you go to Mass for a half hour before and after. We will be collecting at St. Francis of Assisi on April 29th at 4:30 PM & April 30th at 8, 10 & Noon.

Then on May 6th & 7th, we will be split between St. Clare and St. Paschal collecting before and after all of their Masses. We will have sign-up sheets at our meetings, so please help out when you can.

125TH ANNIVERSRAY DINNER

You should have received your invitation to out 125th Anniversary dinner party to be held on April 30th at the Lyndhurst Community Center. This is an open event and everyone is welcome to attend and have a good time. You MUST make your reservations before April 19th with our GK Frank Hlad at 440-449-3336.

NEW OFFICER NOMINATIONS

It is that time of year again when we have to think about our future and who will lead us down the road. All officer positions are up for grabs each year and ANY 3rd Degree brother knight in good standing is able to run. We will have 2 rounds of nominations at our meetings on May 9th & 23rd, then final nominations & elections on June 13th. Please consider stepping up and help YOUR council move forward.

ST. PASCHAL SPRING FLING

We have been asked to help out at the St. Paschal "Spring Fling" over the weekend of May 19th - 21st. We are not sure what we will be doing yet, but please try and help out if you can because we will be shorthanded that weekend due to the State Convention.

We will have more information at our meetings.

FREE THROW WRAP-UP

We want to congratulate our 6 Regional/District/Council winners who went down to Columbus to compete for the State championships. Unfortunately, they did not perform as well as hoped, but it was still a big accomplishment to have 6 State finalists from 1 Council. Good luck next year.

GOOD OF THE ORDER

We are sad to report on the passing of our former first Lady, Virginia Previte, wife of deceased PGK John. Again, we found out well after she passed, so we could not pay our respects in a timely manner. Please let your families and/or funeral directors know to notify the Knights of your passing, especially if you have insurance through the Knights.

We will be having another combined Degree ceremony on May 23rd for any new or existing members who have not reached the 3rd Degree. Candidate call will be at 7 PM and the Degree will begin at 7:30.

SPRING BIRTHDAYS

We have 24 brothers celebrating their birthdays with this lovely Spring weather we have been experiencing. Please wish them well when you see them. They include: Rev. Joe Bacevice; Kevin Cavolo; Agostino DelZoppo (#91); Mark Delsander; Dominic Demand; Mayor Tony DiCicco, Jr.; William Gilbert; Tony Grasso (#70); Mike Gritz; John Heisler; Nick Hostoffer; Domenic Immucci (#99); Rev. Stan Klasinski; Ed Kurila (#90); Jim LaMarca; Chuck Pona; Jeff Raynor (#50); Joe Rini (#91); Tony Severino; Dan Shaver; Don Smith; Mike Vaccarino and Bob Whiting (#55).

Enjoy the nice weather and help out when you can!

Dr. Carmen Centanni, PGK -- News Reporter Shaun White, PGK -- Publisher